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ORDER GRANTING 
EXTENSION OF TIME  
 

BY THE CHAIR: On March 9, 2021, the Commission issued an Order Seeking 
Comments Regarding Generator Inspection Provisions of The North Carolina Generator 
Interconnection Standards. On March 1, 2021, Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC, and Duke 
Energy Progress, LLC (jointly, Duke), filed a report on its Interconnection Fee-Related 
Work and Post-Commercial Operation Inspections for 2020, (2020 Inspection Report) 
which provides the Commission with an update on the status of Duke’s work on an 
inspection program. In its 2020 Inspection Report Duke noted that stakeholders have 
raised concerns and questions regarding the inspections. The Commission provided that 
parties to this docket may file comments on these issues by March 19, 2021, and reply 
comments on or before March 31, 2021. 

On March 15, 2021, Carolinas Clean Energy Business Association (CCEBA) filed 
a letter in the docket noting that it was the successor in interest to the North Carolina 
Clean Energy Business Alliance (NCCEBA). On that same day, CCEBA filed a motion 
requesting an extension of time to file comments on the 2020 Inspection Report. In 
support of its motion, CCEBA stated that the press of other business before the 
Commission and the South Carolina Public Service Commission would make it difficult 
for parties to provide comments on these issues. CCEBA requested that parties be 
allowed to file comments on these issues by March 29, 2021, and reply comments on or 
before April 12, 2021. CCEBA also stated that Duke, the Public Staff, the North Carolina 
Sustainable Energy Association, and the Interstate Renewable Energy Council have 
indicated they do not oppose the motion.  

Based on the motion, the Chair finds good cause to grant the extension for 
comments from the parties. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, ORDERED as follows: 

1. That parties may file comments on these issues by March 29, 2021; and 
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2. That parties may file reply comments on or before April 12, 2021. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 16th day of March, 2021. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION  

 
Kimberley A. Campbell, Chief Clerk 


